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Mr. President,
Hungary appreciates Bolivia’s active participation in the UPR process and we take note of its report and update on the human rights situation in the country.
In 2010, Bolivia accepted several recommendations on the reduction of the use of pre-trial custody and the increased use of alternatives to imprisonment, as well as on the improvement of the impartiality and independence of the judicial system. It also accepted recommendations to address the wide-spread problems in its prison system.
In its current UPR report, Bolivia claims that the independence of the judiciary, with various plans and programs in place, is now guaranteed in the country and the justice sector now functions in line with international human rights norms and standards. The government also claims that prison conditions are improving and steps are being taken to allow for the provision of adequate legal aid to those charged and detained.
Mr. President,

Reports from UN agencies and NGOs in Bolivia, as well as our own experience with the case of a Hungarian national, Mr. Előd Tóásó who, in contradiction to Bolivian law, has been in pre-trial detention since April 2009, paint a drastically different picture. Being of the view that everyone has the right to a fair trial regardless the motivation of charges, my Government is following closely this case and continues to provide all legitimate forms of support to our citizen.
It is a cause of concern that according to available data more than 80% of the prison population in Bolivia is awaiting sentence and is being held in pre-trial detention. In the case of Mr. Tóásó, the Working Group on Arbitrary Detention found his detention to be arbitrary, recommended reparations for the harm caused and called for precautionary measures alternative to detention. Unfortunately, the Working Group’s findings have been completely ignored by the Bolivian authorities.
According to reports, including the government’s own findings, extended pre-trial detention and trial delays continue to cause overcrowding in Bolivia’s prisons, where conditions can often only be described as abysmal.
We are also deeply concerned by allegations that point to frequent political interference into judicial proceedings. This, if true, means a serious violation of due process and falls way short of international standards. It once again underscores the importance of fair, impartial and transparent procedures, including in the above-mentioned case. 
We therefore recommend to Bolivia to urgently review the legal grounds and practice of pre-trial detention that will effectively limit its use and duration, also with a view to reduce prison overcrowding. Furthermore we recommend Bolivia to take legislative as well as practical steps to ensure that judicial procedures including the one against Mr. Tóásó are conducted in a just, transparent, and impartial manner, in full respect of human rights norms, including the recommendations of UN mechanisms such as the Working Group on Arbitrary Detention.
Thank you, Mr. President!
